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Date:     27 January 2023 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Meetings Attended 
   

Date   Meeting  

29/11/22 Te Hiku board road trip Pukenui 

06/12/22 CCTV meeting Whatuwhiwhi community hall 

07/12/22 End of year Awanui Progressive @ Ratepayers meeting 

13/12/22 Te Hiku Community final meeting 2022  

17/12/22 Bakerman Cafe rear decking blessing and Opening Awanui Pump Track 

19/12/22 1st meeting Marae at Parapara 

19/12/22  Meeting with Bakerman Cafe owners and police to check legality of fence razor wire 

07/01/23 Rangiputa Ratepayers AGM 

12/01/23 Meeting Suna Ryan, committee Board member Haititai Marangai Marae. (See below) 

26/01/23 Hihi community concept improvement meeting 

28/01/23 RFS:4143925 

After the community concept improvement meeting at Hihi Thursday 26th January, I 

returned to the Hihi Fire Station on Saturday to retrieve my diary I had forgotten. I 

took the time to visit the Hihi beach sea wall which Te Hiku Board Members and 

council staff had inspected on Thursday after the concept improvement meeting due 

to community complaints about the walls condition and 2 large holes flanking the 

seawall footpath. Board members and staff had registered RFS to address this major 

public safety issue. The 2 holes were still uncovered so I placed 2 wooden pallets and 

3 cones over the holes. I would like to think that by now relevant service organisation 

personnel have installed Authorised Safety precautions over these holes.  

 

  

 

  



 

Community Issues 

 

Issue name  Comment  

Concept 
Improvement Plans 
Te Hiku Concept 
Improvement Plans 
Far North District 
Council (fndc.govt.nz) 

Hihi was the second official concept improvement plan meeting I had 
attended as well as 2 or 3 other separate consultation meetings. It is 
obvious to board members that in the future fundamental changes need to 
be made both in how we advertise these initiatives and how we manage 
the face-to-face meetings at the various ward site(s). At Hihi we adopted a 
couple of initiatives which worked well but need to look at the entire 
process of concept improvement planning to ensure positive responses 
from the communities.  

Project completion 
Thank you to all staff and contracted services for the completion of the seal 
on Unahi Road and the work on the Tokerau Beach Road Sewerage Station.  

   
 

Requests for Service (RFS) 

 

RFS 

number  
Date Comment  

4139530 
 
 
 
 
 
4139531 

18/12/22 
 
 
 
 
 
18/12/22 

Re concrete footpaths on the eastern side of the street in Awanui from 
building numbers 105 to 3 which have been cut for cable access and 
not recovered correctly.   Status: 9/1/23 Ventia is addressing footpath 
renewal.  Vegetation overgrowth is being programmed by Fulton 
Hogan who are awaiting FNDC approval. 
 
Lift exposed fibre cable from open street drains main street Awanui 
between premises no 99 (Northland Riders) and no 101 (Awanui 
Superette).  Status: 21/12/23 assigned to Waka Kotahi (NZTA) 
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